PHILADELPHIA ACADEMY OF SURGERY

Anthony J. Del Rossi, M.D., President
Daniel T. Dempsey, M.D., President-Elect
John R. Clarke, M.D., Vice President
David H. Levien, M.D., Secretary
Episcopal Hospital
100 E. Lehigh Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19125

Donna J. Barbot, M.D., Treasurer David L. Paskin, M.D., Recorder Joel J. Roslyn, M.D. Chairman Committee on Scientific Business

STATED MEETING MINUTES APRIL 20, 1998

- 1. Dr. DelRossi discussed the Council meeting held earlier the same day in which Department Chairmen and Program Directors were asked to encourage attendance and participation in the affairs of the Academy by faculty and residents.
- 2. The Scientific Meeting was held. Resident research award presentations were given. Titles of the papers were:

"Is Routine Blood Culturing for Fever Necessary in the Critically III
Trauma Patient?" David Thoman, M.D., Cooper Hospital University Medical Center.
"Clinical Subtypes of Crohn's Disease According to Surgical Outcome", Steven

G. Fukuchi, M.D., Allegheny University of the Health Sciences.

"Adenoviral Mediated Gene Transfer of Platelet-Derived Growth Factor-B in Ischemic Wounds: Reversal of the Ischemic Wound Healing Defect", Kenneth W. Liechty, M.D., Children's Hospital of Philadelphia.

"Surgical Treatment and Microbiological Aspects of Necrotizing Pancreatitis", Emanuele Lo Menzo, M.D. Thomas Jefferson University.

These papers were well received. Each resident received a \$100.00 award.

3. The following candidates were read for the second time:

Kenneth Lewis Brayman, M.D., Ph.D.

Mike Kuang-Sing Chen, M.D.

Leon E. Clarke, M.D.

Edward J. Doolin, M.D.

Matthew J. Dougherty, M.D.

Matthew J. Finnegan, M.D.

Garth D. Rosenberg, M.D.

Elin Ruth Sigurdson, M.D.

They have now been elected to fellowship and will receive their diploma and copy of "transactions". Dr. Barbot will send a bill for the initiation fee of \$25.00. They have been asked to attend the October meeting of the Academy of Surgery and to invite their sponsor to introduce them.

4. The meeting was adjourned. There were 45 attendees.

Respectfully submitted,

David H. Levien, M.D.

Secretary